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The regular monthly meeting of the Borough of Montgomery Emergency Management Agency will be held:

  MAY  MEETING  CANCELED     
NOTES  FROM  OUR  EMA  COORDINATOR - DENNIS  GRUVER
Due to the COVID-19, we will not have a meeting this month,  Since there will be no Public Memorial Day Service this year, the Honor Guard of Post 251 will have a short private service to lay a wreath at the Memorial Stone.

Borough Council will know at their June meeting if we will have Fire Works this year.  If we are in the Green Zone at that time the event may happen.

Thanks to Dale 6-15 for hours spent replacing bad wiring in our meeting room.  We will continue to look for a replacement meeting room trailer.  If none can be found we will replace the roof with a metal roof the same 
as on our equipment building.  This work we can do with our own volunteers.  Greg will be in charge of the roof replacement operation when the time comes.

Many THANKS to our front line Medical workers who are faced with the COVID-19 each day they are on the job.  (6-4) Steve at EVAN & Station 13, (6-12) Brad at USP Allenwood & Station 13, (6-28) Ryan at EVAN & Station 13, (6-31) Greg at Health South, (6-36) Becky at UPMC Williamsport.

Also, a great Thank-You to Michael Gruver living in Nashville, Tennessee who spends many hours in keeping our very complex EMA website current with the host company GoDaddy.com.  The various weather maps and statistics, live video camera, river readings, Twitter messages, COVID-19 daily status report and numerous other products are features on the site.  Site address is:    www.montgomeryboroughema.org

This week as the weather gets better we must replace the stream gauge behind the Borough Building.  Between the big rock and the little rock and how much grass is showing on the flat plane is not a good way to read stream levels.  If we can get the post from the Borough let's try for next Saturday morning, May 16.

Good news, with all the cool weather we have not had any thunder storms and real heavy rain to deal with. Just remember, June 1, 2020, starts the Hurricane Season.  The ground is saturated so it won't take much rain to bring the streams and river out of their banks.  STAY PREPARED.
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